Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004
Re: Trading Standard’s investigation into Europcar
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.
You asked:

This is an FOI request for the total costs so far of Leicester Trading Standard's investigation into Europcar. 

Please if possible break down the costs into investigation costs and legal costs (including costs of instructing any outside counsel). 

Please provide details of staffing numbers in the investigation as it has evolved, including f/t and p/t officers, and any consultants. 

Many thanks. (The context, if it assists, is the published company accounts of Europcar show an unusually high level of expenditure on legal fees, a significant proportion of which were allocated to the Leicester TS investigation.) 

If there is any summary information you can provide about the progress of the investigation, that would good
Answer:

The Council holds information that you have asked for, but in this case, it is exempt from disclosure as in this instance there are statutory prohibitions on disclosure and the provisions of the exemption to disclosure contained at Section 44 (1) (a) of the FOIA, apply. 

To explain further, the requested information has been generated as a consequence of carrying out a function under the Part 8 of the Enterprise Act 2002 (EA 2002).  [Investigations under the Consumer Protection from Unfair Trading Regulations 2008].   
This information is specified information as defined within Section 238 of the EA 2002 and by virtue of Section 237 of the Act, the Council are NOT permitted to disclose this information. 

Neither is the Council required in such cases to consider whether or not it would be in the public interest for the information to be disclosed to the wider world (which is how any disclosure under the FOIA must be considered). The exemption is absolute. 
You can also find more information by reading the full text of the Act, available at http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/section/44.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
